

Minutes of the Planning & General Purposes Committee of Llandeilo Town Council held on Wednesday 11th May 2005 at the Shire hall, Llandeilo at 7.00 pm

Present: Mayor, Cllr Ros Bellamy, Deputy Mayor Colin Jenkins, Cllr Pamela Steane Price Cllr

Charlotte Leadbeater, Cllr Roy Davies June Stait, clerk.

Apologies: Cllr Richard Wallace, Cllr Fran Murphy,

6477/May/05 Planning Applications for Consideration:

The following planning applications were supported:

E09823 Full planning for 26 dwellings at Llys Pencrug. Councillors thought it important that

footpaths be considered before building begins. The County Council's Planning Officer Kevin Phillips would be invited to attend the July Planning meeting to discuss this matter,

The matter would be brought back to the June meeting

E099047 Change of use from shop to office at 17 Carmarthen Street for Cambria Archaeology.

E09888 Change of use from storage to residential, 2 Cubitts Court E09887 Siting of demountable classroom at Ysgol Teilo Sant

E09755 Two bedroomed dwelling on land adjacent to 11 Clarence Road

6478/May/05 Transportation

- 1. The county Council's Bus Shelter Policy had been received and was taken by Deputy Mayor Cllr Colin Jenkins to read;
- 2. A notice of temporary closure of Market Street due to scaffolding, was noted.

6479/May/05 Correspondence

- 1. A letter had been received from the County Council advising that the public toilets would be upgraded in August.
- 2. CCC Commissioning Strategy and Development Plan for Services for Physically Disabled and Sensory Impaired People in Carmarthenshire had been received and was noted.
- 3. A document detailing waiting restrictions along Rhosmaen Street in Llandeilo had been received from the County Council which was noted.
- 4. The Mayor and Cllr Pam Steane Price accepted an invitation to attend the Members Garden Party at the National Botanic Garden of Wales on May 24th from 11-4 p.m.
- 5. A copy of a letter from the County Council's Highway Engineer to the Assembly Member Rhodri Glyn Thomas had been received advising that funding was being sought to improve Station Road.

6480/May/05 Grass Cutting

The Mayor advised the Council that the grass at the corner of Clarendon Road was not being cut regularly, and it was decided that the clerk would write to the County Council to ask that this be done.

6481/May/05 Footpaths

Councillors recognised that the footpath maintenance needs had not be considered for the current year. This matter to be brought forward to the next meeting.